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Dear HBA Ohana:

Mele Kalikimaka! Merry Christmas to you and your 
loved ones! A few weeks ago, our students in grades 
kindergarten through third grade hosted our bi-annual 
Christmas pageant. The event was well attended,  
as hundreds of friends and family members packed 
into the high school gymnasium. It was heart-warming 
to hear the voices of children, singing about the birth 
of Jesus and the hope that our Messiah brings to the 

world. It made me reflect upon the joy the shepherds experienced when  
they first heard about Jesus’ birth from the angels. Finally, after thousands  
of years, God had kept his promise and would deliver his people. Yet many 
were disappointed when Jesus didn’t overthrow the Roman government. 
Rather, he was nailed to a cross like a thief, and rose from the dead three days 
later and conquered death once and for all! I am humbled and awestruck 
when I think about God’s amazing love for us, and I hope that we are  
all able to share that love this holiday season with our family, friends and  
our communities. 

Already, we’ve concluded our fall semester for the 2015-16 school year.  
We started the year with an all-school picnic and chapel at the elementary 
school. Different grade levels were paired with one another to enjoy lunch, 
play games and worship together. 

In October, our elementary school hosted their Christian Emphasis Week 
(CEW). This year’s theme was “Upside Down,” which challenged students  
to look at the world in a new perspective, and to do something they normally 
wouldn’t do, such as giving snacks to a homeless person, or donating food 
to a food pantry. We are overjoyed and thankful to know that 43 students 
received Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior for the first time, and 124 
recommitted their lives to Christ during this week. 

Last month, our family came together to celebrate eight individuals who 
have made lasting contributions to God’s work in Hawaii, particularly in the 
ministry of Hawaii Baptist Academy. Legacy Night was a wonderful event 
with special guests and superb food. The event was also used to raise funds 
for our financial aid programs.

We are now in the midst of our annual giving campaign to meet our primary 
need which is to pay off the new Arts and Science Building.  We must raise 
the remaining balance of $2.5 million on the $17 million high school 
expansion capital campaign launched in 2012.  Thank you for helping us to 
meet this challenge.  For more information, please visit www.hba.net/giving.

Once again, we wish you a Merry Christmas! We pray for God’s blessings upon 
you and your loved ones this holiday season and throughout the new year.

Sincerely,

Richard T. Bento
President
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Hawaii Baptist Academy honored  
eight outstanding individuals on November 7  
at the school’s second Legacy Awards.  
The awards program, which started in 2014, 
recognizes people who have made lasting 
contributions to God’s work in Hawaii, 
particularly in the ministry of HBA. All 
proceeds from the event go directly to the 
Alumni Association Scholarship Endowment 
and financial aid for current students. 

Receiving top honors this year were the late  
Dr. Dan H. Kong and Patricia Simmons.  
Both received the Lifetime Legacy Award  
for their exemplary life service to God and 
to HBA.

Kong was the school’s president, 1988–1993,  
and vice president of development,1973–1983.  
He worked with Col. Stan Sagert in enlisting 
key mainland supporters to form the Mainland  
Advisory Council in 1977. Kong also served 
as executive director of the Hawaii Baptist 
Convention, 1983-1988. Danette Kong,  
Dan’s daughter, received the award on behalf  
of her father, who passed away in 2005.

“Both of my parents loved HBA. That was so 
evident to all of our family. They invested a 
good portion of their lives in HBA because 
they believed in the school’s mission, and 

they loved its community,” said Danette. 
“My sisters and I are grateful that people 
acknowledge the legacy our father left. He 
connected people with HBA, he inspired 
them, and encouraged everyone to be the 
best they can be. In honoring him, this 
award honors God, who called and directed 
Dad to his life’s work and ministry.”

Simmons worked at HBA for 27 years and 
wore many hats during her career. She 
was hired as HBA’s very first kindergarten 
teacher in 1963. She then taught second 
and third grades, and also served as interim 
elementary school principal. She worked as 
development director at HBA, 1992-1999. 
In her retirement in Mississippi, she has 
been a tutor for the Christian Women’s Job 
Corps. She also returns to Hawaii every 
February for MAC Week to greet new and 
returning MAC members at the airport, and 
assists with the daily details involved in the 
meetings.

“I loved HBA, and I loved every year that I 
spent here. I think serving God is the most 
important thing we can do,” said Simmons. 
“Teachers, spend time in prayer every 
day, and think of other people more than 
yourselves, particularly the students. Try 
to help somebody else along the road. The 

greatest thing we have is 
sharing how we love Jesus 
with the students, so they 
can go home and share it 
with their families.”
              

Back row, L-R: Todd Yokotake ’84, 
Danette Kong, Dennis Sasaki ’71,  
Faith McFatridge, and Susan 
(Miyamoto) Utsugi ’82. Front row, 
L-R: Patricia “Trish” Simmons,  
Andy Young and Mary Ann Young.

Legacy Awards

On the front cover: 

1. The 2015 Legacy Award recipients. L-R:  
Todd Yokotake ’84, Susan (Miyamoto) Utsugi ’82, 
Andy Young, Mary Ann Young, Trish Simmons,  
Danette Kong, Dennis Sasaki ’71 and  
Faith McFatridge

2. Todd Yokotake ’84 with current and former 
Soldiers of Light choir members.

3. Lauren Brese, junior

4. Rev. Robert Lockridge, Director of Christian 
Ministries

On the back cover: 

1. Trish Simmons

2. Dennis Sasaki ‘71

3. L-R: Billie (Takaki) Lueder ‘94 and  
Courtney (Glaza) Naso ‘89

4. Faith McFatridge

5. Jonas Matsuzaki, 4th grade

6. Susan (Miyamoto) Utsugi ‘82

7. L-R: Richard Bento, Danette Kong,  
and Riverson Poole

8.  The Young Family

9.  Jared Miyasato, junior

All Legacy Award photos by Derrek Miyahara for  
Island Digital Imaging
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Itsuko “Sue” Nishikawa was 
recognized with the Distinguished Service 
to God Award for devoting her entire 
life to missions and ministries. The first 
local, female graduate of a Southern 
Baptist seminary, Sue began her service in 
Hawaii as educational director of Olivet 
Baptist Church. She helped organize the 
Woman’s Missionary Union (WMU) in 
1944 and served as the WMU director for 
the Hawaii Baptist Convention, 1954–
1980. In 1981, the State Missions Offering 
was named in her honor for her tireless 
example of giving, praying and serving.

She died in 2004 at the age of 88.  
Part of her estate was used to create an 
endowment fund through the Hawaii 
Baptist Foundation to support the  
Sue Nishikawa Missions Offering, and 
also provide a scholarship each year  
to a graduating HBA senior girl who best 
exemplifies Nishikawa’s heart for the  
Lord and missions. On behalf of 
Nishikawa, her niece, Faith McFatridge, 
accepted the award.

Andy and Mary Ann Young 
accepted the Distinguished Service to 
Community Award for more than 40 
years of volunteer service to HBA and 
the community. The Youngs are charter 
members of The Aloha Council, a group 
of local supporters who believe and 
support the mission of HBA. They were 
also among the first MAC hosts when 
the MAC first began. Andy served as the 
PTF President for at least six years, where 
he started the school’s band. He is also 
known for chairing the plant booth at the 
school’s annual Fun Fair. He volunteered 
for the Athletic Booster Club, was a capital 
campaign team leader and coached the 
girl’s junior varsity tennis team for eight 
years, winning six ILH division two 
championships. Mary Ann volunteered 
alongside of her husband, and worked  
as a substitute teacher at HBA.

Todd Yokotake ’84 received the 
Distinguished Service to HBA Award for 
his dedication as a teacher, and his music 
ministry, the Soldiers of Light. The choral 

group, which began in 1991 
with only eight members, 
has become one of the most 
prominent groups to represent 
the school. In 1992, SOL 
became part of the school’s 
curriculum. In 2003, they added 
a halau. Today, SOL performs  
at Southern Baptist churches  
on Oahu, the mainland and  
at public venues such as  
Ala Moana Center Stage. 

Dennis Sasaki ’71 and Susan 
(Miyamoto) Utsugi ’82 were 
recognized as Distinguished 
Alumni. Sasaki is a senior staff  
scientist and associate director 
of the Flow Cytometry Core 
Laboratory at Becton-Dickson 
(BD) Biosciences in San Diego,  
California. One of his notable 

achievements was developing and 
implementing the first surrogate testing  
for HIV-AIDS using flow cytometry,  
a laser-based technology that rapidly 
analyzes physical chemical characteristics 
in blood, two years before an actual  
HIV test was developed and used. He also 
co-developed the world’s first clinical high 
speed cell sorter, which is used to find  
and isolate stem cells. He has authored,  
co-authored or contributed articles to  
over 50 scientific journals. 

Utsugi is the senior vice president and 
director of business banking at Central 
Pacific Bank. She was recently featured  
in a series of local television commercials 
and print ads, promoting the bank’s 
small business program. She is an active 
member in the community and serves 
as secretary of the board for Hale Kipa, 
and is the treasurer for Hoops 4 Christ. 
She is a board member for the Patsy T. 
Mink Center for Business and Leadership, 
advisory board member for Hawaii  
Food Manufacturers, and past president  
of HBA’s alumni association. 

In addition to celebrating the awardees, 
guests to Legacy Awards enjoyed an 
evening of fine dining from some of the 
best chefs on Oahu, and outstanding 
musical performances by HBA students. 
Among the chefs were Chef Aaron Lee ’92 
of Tre Gourmet, Chef Brandon Lee ’06 of 
The Pig & The Lady, and Chef Brian Nagai 
’92 of Surf Rider Room & Café Blue at the 
Bank of Hawaii.

Nominations are now open for our 2016  
Legacy Awards. You may submit your 
nominations online at www.hba.net/legacy.  
The 2016 Legacy Awards are scheduled  
for November 5, 2016.

AWARDS

Is there someone who 
has impacted your life 
at HBA? Do you know 
someone who has 
made a remarkable 
contribution to the 
success of HBA? 
Nominate that 
person today at 
www.hba.net/legacy.

Make plans to join us 
for our 2016 Legacy 
Awards on Saturday, 
November 5, 2016.

Remember the past, 
embrace the present,
and inspire the future.

Legacy Awards (continued from page 1)   
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Hawaii Baptist Academy kicked off the 
school year with their all-school fellowship 
and chapel on August 17. More than 600 
students from HBA’s middle school and 
high school walked down Nuuanu Avenue 
to meet with their elementary school 
buddies at the Bates Street campus.

The event began with an all-school 
chapel on the black top. More than 1,000 
students, teachers and staff members, 
gathered together to pray and worship 
God. During the worship service, 17 
seniors were recognized as “lifers” for 
attending HBA from kindergarten through 

12th grade. Senior Ty Wakabayashi, who 
is a “lifer,” shared with the student body 
some of his favorite memories from 
the elementary school, which included 
playing tag “all of the time.” 

Freshman Madelyn Weaver, who has 
attended HBA since sixth grade, also 
shared her experiences at HBA with the 
student body. Weaver said that her best 
experience was in 7th grade when she drew 
closer to God at Christian Emphasis Week.

All-school chapels are held twice during 
the school year. The first all-school 
chapel was held in August 2014 when 

HBA launched its first school-wide 
campaign entitled, “Love Does.” The 
theme was inspired by a book written by 
best-selling author and speaker Bob Goff. 
Using examples from his own life, Goff 
encourages readers to passionately seek 
out ways to share the love God gives to us 
with others. This year, HBA is continuing 
the theme of “Love Does,” using 1 John 
3:18 as its central focus. 

“Don’t just talk about love. Put your  
love into action. Then it will truly be 
love,” 1 John 3:18.

Fifth grade students enjoy 
lunch time with their tenth 
grade buddies at HBA’s  
all-school picnic and chapel  
in August. 

Matthew Murakami, 
kindergartener, with his senior 
buddy, Tyler Matsukawa.

When you think of the phrase “upside down,” you might 
envision children hanging from monkey bars head first. From 
this view, the world really is “upside down,” giving the viewer 
an entirely new perspective from what they would normally 
see. At Christian Emphasis Week (CEW) in October, elementary 
students were challenged to look at Christianity with this 
“upside down” perspective. 

“Jesus Christ came to flip our understanding of what the 
Kingdom of God is like, and He invites us to be part of His 
upside down way of life,” said Cindy Gaskins, Christian 
Ministries Coordinator at HBA’s elementary school. 

One way that Christ demonstrated this lifestyle was through acts 
of compassion to those who were often overlooked by society. 
Throughout the week, students were challenged to do something 
out of kindness, such as writing an encouraging letter to a friend, 
or putting together a snack bag for a person who is hungry. 
Students could donate canned goods to Olivet Baptist Church’s 
food pantry and make toys for Operation Christmas Child. 

Students wrapped up the week by participating in service projects 
at various organizations in the school’s neighborhood, such as 
playing bingo with seniors at Malulani Hale, making cards shaped 
like turkeys for Meals On Wheels, sorting canned foods at Olivet 
Baptist Church’s food pantry, and visiting patients at Kuakini 
Hospital and Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific. 

The guest speaker for CEW was storyteller Colleen Burroughs, 
co-founder and vice president of Passport, Inc., a student 
camping ministry based in Birmingham, Alabama that 
emphasizes mission action. She is also the founder of Watering 
Malawi, a non-profit organization that focuses on providing 
access to clean water, simple irrigation and sanitation systems. 
Forty-three students received Jesus Christ as their Lord and 
Savior for the first time, and 124 recommitted their lives to 
Christ during this week.

Students sing songs and play bingo with seniors at Malulani Hale, a senior 
home located next door to the elementary school. Photo by Cindy Gaskins.

School Year Begins With All-School Chapel

CEW: Upside Down
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Bryan recently married Haleigh Hampton, 
a volleyball player he had met through 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes (FCA). 
As they grew in their shared love for 
God, they also grew to love each other.  
At the same time, TLC was conducting a 
nationwide search for women over 6'4'' 
and found Haleigh on her volleyball 
roster at Clemson University

“The production company then contacted 
Clemson for permission to contact Haleigh  
through her coach, and the coach told 
Haleigh about the opportunity to be on 
the show. We then did a series of Skype 
interviews and were chosen out of 300 
possible candidates…. We accepted 
because we saw it as an opportunity to 
share our faith through our relationship 
and Haleigh wanted to empower young 
women to be more confident in who  
they are, as it was a struggle for her, 
feeling tall and very noticeable growing 
up,” says Bryan. 

It takes strength of character to deal  
with the stares—even admiring ones— 
the couple attracts. 

Haleigh, a lovely dark-eyed blonde, stands 
out in any crowd. Besides being beautiful, 
she is 6' 7'' tall. She had dreamed of 
finding a husband of equal height—
someone who could make her feel small 
and protected. But she says Bryan, who is 
11'' shorter, makes her feel that way. 

Q: What was the experience like for 
you, being on reality TV?

A: “Our experience with the show was 
a mixed plate. There were very long 
shooting days and it became evident that 
there was a story that the network wanted 
to tell that wasn’t completely true. Our 
engagement shoot was a bit of a miss from 
a production standpoint. We were very 
clear that we wanted the cameras to be 
far away so we could have our very real 
romantic moment, but that request was 
not honored like we thought it should 
have been. An intrusive cameraman 
seemed to ignore our desire right at the 
moment I asked Haleigh to be my wife. 

“We had to get very strong with our 
boundaries on the wedding day to ensure 
that production would not be so intrusive. 
We both knew that in this once-in-a-lifetime 
moment we didn’t want the memory of a 
camera in our faces. So we had to come 

to several agreements about how things 
would be handled on the day of the 
wedding. We first agreed to do a mini-
dress rehearsal before our guests arrived 
in order to get some close-up shots of the 
rings being placed, of our pastor, etc. The 
production company then agreed to place 
stationary cameras and not to interfere 
with our ceremony at all. We agreed that 
some of our guests would have interviews 
and reaction shots, but we could pick them.  
The day of the wedding went very well in 
terms of them keeping their word about 
being unobtrusive. Both Haleigh and I 
were very happy with how the day went.”

Q: How were you able to share your 
Christian values on a secular cable 
station? Were you ever encouraged to 
create drama that would compromise 
your faith?

A: “It was impossible for us to take our 
belief in Christ out of our story. We met 
at an FCA worship night and our whole 
relationship was founded in Christ.  
We were very upfront about that from  
the beginning, and the producers seemed 
to be fine with it and encouraged us to 
share what was real to us. So we did just 
that—we wanted the world to know  

Alumni Chronicles  
Bryan Carvalho ’02
By Maurine King

Christian values and volleyball—two  
of the things for which HBA is known—
made Bryan Carvalho the man he is. 
That’s the belief of his stepfather,  
Mark Witsell, middle school health teacher.  
Bryan, who came to HBA in fifth grade 
 and graduated in 2002, coaches 
volleyball at Azusa Pacific University,  
his alma mater. He and his team spent 
part of the past summer volunteering  
in a slum in Costa Rica. In October they 
were in Hawaii to play Chaminade.

From left to right: Donna Witsell, mother; Bryan Carvalho ’02; Haleigh, wife; and 
Mark Witsell, stepfather and HBA P.E. teacher. Photo courtesy of Bryan Carvalho.

(continued on page 11)   
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Exceptional Friends 
($5,000 and above)

Hawaii
Albert & Wallace T. Teruya  

Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. David K. Arita  

American Carpet One  
Foundation

Atherton Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Central Pacific Bank Foundation

HBA Athletic Booster Club
Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Hidano
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Kimoto
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Shiraki Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Henry T. Yamashita

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. George Westrom

California
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Louie W. Daugherty
Mrs. Lurie Walker Stewart 

Georgia
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate

North Carolina
Ann A. Smith Estate

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Benny Bankston 
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Terry K. Smith 

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. John Stanford

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Bessie Fleming Trust
J.E.S. Edwards Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Jackson
Mrs. Dorothy M. Kincaid*
Liatis Foundation
Anne McCreless Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. McLendon
R. Doyle Taylor Estate

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Louis B. Price

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2014 – June 30, 2015 

Fiscal Year Giving Summary 
Contributions totaling $1,278,194 were received during the past 
fiscal year, July 1, 2014–June 30, 2015. Of this amount, 63% was  
designated for the high school expansion project, 10% for school  
programs and current scholarships, and 27% for endowment.  
MAHALO for giving to HBA!

Ali‘i Eagle Circle
($100,000 in total gifts)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Atherton Family Foundation
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Samuel N. & Mary Castle 

Foundation
Design Partners, Inc. 

Mr. Owen Chock 
Mr. Vernon Inoshita

Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones
The Kaneta Charitable  

Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta

Dr.* & Mrs. Dan H. Kong
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum
Mr.* & Mrs. Melvin Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mrs. Margaret Tatum*
Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya 

Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa

California
Mr. & Mrs. Louie Daugherty

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Briarlake Baptist Church, Decatur
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade

Warren Baptist Church, Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs. Don Chatham

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

New Mexico
Mr.* & Mrs. James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates
Mr.* & Mrs. Harold W. Causby
Mr. & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman
Dr. & Mrs.* William E. Hall

Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence Holden
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford

Texas
Anonymous
Robert & Lenora* Coder Family
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mr. * & Mrs.* William H. Crowe
Dr.* & Mrs.* Hubert  Driggs
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. Edwards
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Ed Hutcherson
Mr. & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett

Dr. & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Bess Jones*
Liatis Foundation
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. McClain
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence  

McCreless
Mobberly Baptist Church,  

Longview
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl O’Keefe
Col.* & Mrs.* Stanley Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr. & Mrs. Joe M. Sloan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Doyle Taylor

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee Wortham

*deceased

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)

Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas 

Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)

Mr.* & Mrs. Clifford Schmidt 
JES Edwards Foundation 
Fort Worth, Texas

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)

Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle
($300,000 in total gifts)

First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

First Hawaiian Bank 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge 
Albuquerque, New Mexico

J. Warren Reid Estate 
Lubbock, Texas 

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor* 
Dallas, Texas 

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Lifetime 
Eagle Donors
The Eagle Circles recognize 
donors whose lifetime gifts 
to Hawaii Baptist Academy 
exceed $100,000. Cumulative 
gifts include cash, securities, 
negotiable property, planned 
gifts and donated services.
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Special Friends
($1,000-4,999)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Walter T. Agena
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher A. Aoki ’92 
Dr. & Mrs. John E. Aoki
Mrs. Pearl Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
Ashford & Wriston, LLP
Mrs. Mildred Au
Dr. & Mrs. Francis Buto
Central Pacific Bank  

Pearl City Branch
Mrs. Helen Choy
Class of 2024
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dixon Jr.
Ms. Laura Efurd
First Hawaiian Bank Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Fooney Freestone
Rev. & Mrs. Emory Gaskins
Ms. Sharon M. Hagio
HDG, Inc.
Ms. Claudia Henna
Mr. & Mrs. Leslie I. Hidaka
Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Hirae ’72  

(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72)
Mr. & Mrs. Moriyoshi Hiratani
Dr. & Mrs. Darin Hisanaga  

(Ann Miyashiro Hisanaga ’85)
Ironworkers Union Local 625
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kam ’66 
Ms. Phyllis H. Kamada
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Kamiyama
Mr. & Mrs.* Timothy R.  

Kaneshiro ’70
Mr. & Mrs. Von Kenric  

Kaneshiro ’83 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Katahara
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Kawata	
Kilohana Kai  

Mr. Richard Yaginuma
Ms. Norma Kim
Rev. & Mrs. Carl K. Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. James Kinoshita
Ms. Susan H. Kitsu ’83 
Ms. Edna Kong ’75 Assoc.
Mrs. Mary Eleanor Kong
Dr. & Mrs. Todd Kuwaye  

(Naomi Uyeno Kuwaye ’85) 
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Lau
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee  

(Katherine Ching Lee ’69)
Mr. & Mrs. Les Lichtenburg  

(Lisa Kakimoto Lichtenburg ’84)
Ms. Evie S. L. Lum ’97 
Mrs. Stephanie E. Masatsugu
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Matsui

Mr. & Mrs. Clark Morgan
Mr. & Mrs. Randall N. Morita
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Nakatsukasa
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Nelson
Rev. & Mrs. Ken Newman
Mrs. Shirley Nishimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara  

(Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. John K. Ogoshi
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Okazaki
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Oyer
Mr. & Mrs. Miguel Pascua
Col. & Mrs. Samuel Piper
Queens Medical Center
Mr. & Mrs. John Sabas
Mr. & Mrs. Reynold M. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Mark T. Shiira ’79 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Shiira ’75 
Mrs. Florencia Stackel
Mr. & Mrs. Bryce Tani ’88
Ms. Susan M. Taura ’80
Mr. & Mrs. Rick B. Tsujimura ’68 
Mrs. Ethel S. Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Russell I. Uehara
University Ave. Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Henry K. Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wee ’63
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick White  

(Winona Au White ’83)
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick S. Wong
Mr. Greg & Dr. Irene Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Yara

Arkansas
Mrs. Ernestine Moody

California
Ms. Mary Ann Faccone
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich 

(Carol Okamoto  
Kulencavich ’80)

Dr. James Melton ’75 
LTC & Mrs. Steven B. Phillips ’85
Mr. & Mrs. James Powers

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Gossack  

(Pat Martin Gossack ’59)
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Oxford

Georgia
Mrs. Teresa Bennett 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Wade W. Johnson
Col. & Mrs. Wayne King
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Perkins
Mr. & Mrs. Olin Plunkett
Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Smith
Warren Baptist Church
Mrs. Tina Whitehead

Iowa
Edna Carpenter Booker Trust

Idaho
Mrs. Marion G. Rakes

Indiana
Mr. & Mrs. Martin R. Rinehart

Kentucky
Rev.* & Mrs. Earl S. Bell
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, Jr.
Mrs. Mary Lou Salter
Mrs. Roberta Tassie
Mrs. Florence Alice Young

Maryland
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton W. Fulford

Mississippi
Dr. & Mrs. Curtis Askew
Ms. Emma Marie Braddock
Ms. Patricia Simmons

Nevada
Mrs. Diana U. Smith

New Jersey
Microsoft Corporation

North Carolina
The Holden Foundation  

Mr. Alex Holden
Mrs. Virginia S. Riddle

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Anderson
Dr. Cathy Bankston
Mr. & Mrs. George Gorham
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jackson
Mrs. Carol O’Rear
Rev. & Mrs. Deron Spoo

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. J. Harris Campbell
Mr. Robert H. Causby
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Pope
Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Zeigler

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos
Margaret Tatum Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Charles N. Thacker

Texas
Ms. Mina Budzilowski
Burlington Northern Santa Fe 

Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dietze
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne E. Ford
Dr. & Mrs. Juan Garza  

(Beth Lazo Garza ’80)
The Herman and Patsy Smith 

Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Burnell Hutcherson
Mr. Ernest C. Jett Sr.

Dr. & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Dorothy B. Langdon
Mr. & Mrs. Jamie Light
Mays Foundation
Mrs. June McClain
Mobberly Baptist Church
Dr. & Mrs.* Darold H. Morgan
Mrs. Kristin Sagert Obermeyer ’78 
Mr. Hank Plume
J.W. Reid Estate
Stanley A. Sagert Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Saunders 
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Sharp
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Spurling
The Susan C. Studer Gift and 

Religious Trust
Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro
Ms. Susie Taylor
Mr. Robert Whitfield

Virginia
Mrs. Reba Bayliss
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Mori ’59

Washington
Mr. Sean T. Nakamura ’95
Ms. Joy B. A. York ’93 
Melissa Young ’86 & Donald Sieber

Sustaining Friends
($500-$999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Sonny Agbalog
Ms. Wendy Au Andrews ’69 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Ching
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong
Mrs. Deborah Kidani Duval ’82 
Mr. & Mrs. Barry N. Fujita
HEI/Hawaiian Electric
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane
Mr. & Mrs. John S. G. Hom
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Hosaka
Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Ichioka
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Ifuku
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54 
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard C.Y. Kam
Mr. & Mrs. George Kashiwa
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kikuta
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph S. Lee
Mrs. Jane Leong
Rev. Rob Lockridge
Mr. & Mrs. Leighton Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Matsumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mishima
Mr. Leighton K. Miyachi ’84 
Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Mizuno
Mr. Dean K. Morihara
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Mr. & Mrs. Edwin N. Nomura
Ms. Rae Heather Nylen
Mrs. Jean H. Ohara
Ms. Nikki Okazaki ’73 Assoc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Roy Omoto
Mrs. Marsha K. Onaga
Rev. & Mrs. Herbert H. Oshiro
Ms. Patricia Ota
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H. Pang
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald K. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Shiohira
Mr.* & Mrs. Eustace Suzuki
Mr. &Mrs. Sachio Taira
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Takata
Mr. & Mrs. Katsuro Taura	
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Tawara
Mr. & Mrs. George Teramoto
Mr. & Mrs. David Uehara
Waialae Baptist Church
Mr. Xudong Wang &  

Mrs. Min Zhong
Mr. & Mrs. Craig M. Warren
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Yamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew W. Y. Young

Alabama
Mrs. Dell Mays

Arkansas

Mr. & Mrs. Ed McCreless

California
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Barnes
Mrs. Ruby Sakoda Nakahara  

’55 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki  

(Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73)

Florida
LTC & Mrs. Bruce M. Furlow
Mrs. Betty Taylor Isler ’70

Georgia
Ms. Myra B. Jones

Illinois
Mr. & Mrs. Shane B. Stanford

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Hermon and Rayberta Ray Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

Nevada
Mrs. Sharry Au Frascarelli ’67 

New Mexico
Rev. & Mrs. Dudley Bristow

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz Jr.

Ohio
Mr. & Mrs. Don Spafford

Oklahoma
Mrs. Pat Alexander

Pennsylvania
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. W. Tim Brown

Tennessee
Mr. & Mrs. Joe D. Stoneham

Texas
Mrs. Julie A. Abernathy
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald B. Bellis
Mr. & Mrs. Philip L. Brown
Chevron Matching Employee Fund
Mrs. Nancy Humphrey Dark ’61
Mr. & Mrs. Charles C. Driscoll 
Mrs. Belinda Giles
Dr. & Mrs. David G. McQuitty
Mr. Jerry Redmon
R. Alton & Helen Reed Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Snider

Mrs. Betty Ann Sweitzer
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Wilson
Ms. Lisa M. Zinkie ’86

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Donald E. Lytal
Mrs. Martha Jo Meserole

Washington
Mr. James A. DeVoe, Jr. ’77 
Mrs. Marlene Miller

Wyoming
James E. Sherlock ‘81

Kokua Friends 
($100-$499)

Hawaii

Anonymous
Mr. Jan Ackerman &  

Ms. Mona Didone
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Adams
Mr. Norman Agena
Mr. & Mrs. Felix Agraan
Mr. Dean Arakaki &  

Dr. Irene Ohbe-Arakaki
Ms. Toni T. Arakaki ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart Archpru
Mr. & Mrs. Wyman Au
Mr. Ivan Awa
Mr. & Mrs. Charles D. Benn
Mr. & Mrs. James Brese
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Bunch
Mrs. Valarie Cesar
Mr. & Ms. Chun Ling Chan
Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Lee Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey H. T. Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Cheung
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley W. Ching
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Chong
Ms. Nicole L. Chong ’06 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew T. Chun
Ms. Erica M. Chun ‘07
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin T. Chun ’73
Ms. Kristen Tamashiro Chun ’90 
Dr. & Mrs. Graham Cormack  

(Marlo Ganialongo  
Cormack ’96)

Col. & Mrs. Jeffrey P. Davis
Mr. Brant N. Ebisuya ’94 
Mr. Glen K. Elliott
Drs. Howard & Linda Endo
Mr. & Mrs. Terence T. Enoki
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Enomoto
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Ferguson
Dr. & Mrs. William L. T. Fong
Foodland Super Market, Ltd.
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Fowler

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon M. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Jitsuo Fujimura
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Fukagawa  

(Dawn Yoshikawa  
Fukagawa ’91)

Mr. & Mrs. Kenric Y. Fukuda
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Fukuhara
Mrs. Ruby Hidano Fukuji ’81 
Mr. Lloyd I. Funada	
Mr. & Mrs. Francis T. P. Fung
Mr. Dennis Gomes
Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Gonsalves Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Bradley Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Hamamoto
Ms. Roxanne Choy Hashim ’01 
Mrs. Fumiko Hashimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Hayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus Hester
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hidano
Dr. & Mrs. George Higa
Ms. Sidney K. Higa ’81 
Mr. & Mrs. Alton T. Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hirae
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Honbo ’85 

(Lynley Murakami  
Honbo ’85) 

Mr. & Mrs. Roger Honda
Mr. & Mrs. George Honzaki
Mr. William Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Horita
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph K. M. Hu
Mr. Charles Hui
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Iha
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Ippongi
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii
Mr. & Mrs. Davis K. Ishikawa ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Hachiro Ishizu
Island Insurance Foundation	
Mr. & Mrs. Warren K. Itamura
Ms. Yvonne Izu
Mr. & Mrs. Sabbith Jayaprakash
Mr. & Mrs. Harold R. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Si Deuk Joo
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Kaida
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis K. Kajiura
Mr. Matthew M. Kajiura ’01
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi 
Mrs. Barbara Kam
Mr. & Mrs. Harry H. Kame’enui
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kamita
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Dean K. Kaneshiro
Mr. & Mrs. George M. Kaneshiro
Mr. Kellen K. Kaneshiro ’00
Mr. & Mrs. James Kanoholani  

(Yvonne Lau Kanoholani ’86)

MAC members Carl and Mary Ann Fulford of Edgewater, Md., with hosts  
Candi (Han) ‘88 and Darren Wada ‘87
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Mrs. Gladys Nakamura Kasai  
Mr. Cameron Katsuyoshi ’84
Mrs. Sandra J. Kawabata
Mr. & Mrs. Galen Kawasaki 
Rev. & Mrs. Larry H. Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert I. Kido
Mr. Neal M. Kido ’96
Ms. Maurine King
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Kishaba
Mr. Kendall M. Kishida ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Y. Kobashigawa
Mr. & Mrs. Darryl T. Kon
Mr. & Mrs. Jensen Kono  

(Cynthia Henna Kono ’78)
Mr. & Mrs. James Kubo
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Kuo
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara
Mrs. Carrie Tokujo Lee ’81 
Ms. Jocelyn N. Lee ’88 
Ms. Krislin R. Lee ’01 
Mr. Nicolas Longpre &  

Ms. Yi-Ching Lin
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Lum  

(Elizabeth McLemore Lum ’78)
Mr. Ethan L. S. Lum ’02 
Mr. & Mrs. Kit Ma
Rev. & Mrs. George Y. Maeda
Marr Jones & Wang
Mr. John Marushige &  

Mrs. Lynn Ishikawa
Mrs. Carole Ann Nakama Masaki ’95 
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick L. Mathews
Mr. & Mrs. Kendal M. Matsuda
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Y. Matsumoto ’86
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. McFatridge Jr.
Mrs. Stephanie Kim Mckinley ’70 
Ms. Sherry L. McLemore ’81
Mihoko Ito Slovan & Ito, LLP
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Mizushima
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Morihara  

(Traci Ann Shibuya ’91)
Mr. & Mrs. David Morimoto 

(Kathleen Naito Morimoto ’86)
Dr. & Mrs. James Moy
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Mukai
Dr. & Mrs. Ken Munechika 
Mr. & Mrs. Myles A. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Paul F. Murakami
Mrs. Lori M. Nagao
Mr. & Mrs. George Nagayama
Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Nakagawa
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Nakagawa
Mr. & Mrs. Vern M. Nakaguma
Mrs. Patricia O. Nakama
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Nakama
Dr. & Mrs. Stuart Nakamoto  

(Michele S. Young  
Nakamoto ’82)

Mr. & Mrs. Ricky Nakamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nakamura
Mrs. Sheryl Ito Nakanishi ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary H. Nakano
Mr. & Mrs. Jackson Nakasone
Mr. Mitchell M. Nakasone ’81 
Mr. Raymond Nakasone
Mr. Kurt I. Nishiguchi ’81 
Mrs. Deena Kawata Nogaki ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. George K. Noguchi
Oahu Country Club
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg Oishi
Mr. Glenn S. Onaga ’66
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki
Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Oshima
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Otani
Mr. Gerald Ouchi &  

Mrs. Barbara Sano
Dr. Ruby Ovitt
Mrs. Mae E. Oyama
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas S. Palmer
Mr. & Mrs. Donald J. Perry
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Rapp
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel P. Rausch
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Rediger  

(Pauline Gima Rediger ’73)
Mr. & Mrs. Elton Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Saito 
Mr. Shawn K. Saito ’12 
Mr. & Mrs. Myles Sakaguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari
Dr. & Mrs. Harvey T. Sato
Ms. Tracy L. Sato ’95 
Mr. & Mrs. M. Fuad Sheehab
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn K. Shibata
Ms. Laurie Tabadero
Ms. Kara Takata ’99
Mrs. Clara K. Takiguchi
Mr. Morris T. Takushi
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin S. Tamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Grant A. Tanaka
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa 

(Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67) 
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Tara
Mr. & Mrs. Ven-Ky Tcheou
Mrs. Diana S. Tengan
Dr. & Mrs. Lance I. Teramoto
Mr. & Mrs. Shelton I. Teruya
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Togami
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford H. Togo
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald S. Tokuda
Mrs. Carmen Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Myron K. L. Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Toma
Ms. Gale Y. Tomino
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund Urabe
Mr. Gary K. Uyeda ’81 

Mr. & Mrs. Harry Uyeunten ’54 
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Vorderbruegge
Mrs. Aileen Wada
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Wada
Ms. Pauline Wagnon
Mr. & Mrs. Benson Wakuzawa
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Walsh  

(Sharon Williaford Walsh ’95) 
Mr. & Mrs. Isami Watanabe
Mrs. Gloria Williaford
Mr. & Mrs. Kerstan Wong
Dr. & Mrs. Lawton Wong
Mrs. Shirley Yahata-Takaaze
Mr. Alan T. Yamamoto
Mrs. Lori Ann L. Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Y. Yamamoto Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Yamashiro
Mr. Xiang Yee & Mrs. Jiangyan Zhu
Mr. Alan C.H.Yeh ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Yoshioka
Mr.  & Mrs. Jon Yoshishige
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin E. Young
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Young
Mr. & Mrs. Nee Won Young
Mr. & Mrs. Philip C. C. Young

Alabama
Lt. Col. & Mrs. William C. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Leon R. Hicks, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Martin
Mr.* & Mrs. Leland Ridings

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Amano
Mr. & Mrs. Steven A. Hartman
Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Pennington
Mrs. Susan Dodge Waterman  

’61 Assoc.

Arkansas
Ms. Dianne Swaim

California
Dr. & Mrs. R. Gene Anderson
Mr. & Mrs.* J.D. Andrews
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene L. Arle
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Billinger  

 (Megan Howarth Billinger ’81)
Dr. & Mrs. Bob G. Byrd
Ms. Rena B. Cheatley
Dr. Jeffrey K.H. Ching ’79
Mrs. Tracy Morita Denbeau ’98 
Mrs. Robin Carroll Eliason ’78 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Gayer  

(Jean Tamashiro Gayer ’61)
Ms. Elayne N. Hada-Souza
Mr. Darin A. K. Itamura ’04
Mrs. Eileen Chong Leung ’66 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Maeda
Ms. Irene Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry S. Okimoto ’76 
Mrs. Elsie L. Perkins
Mr. & Mrs. Don L. Sadler
Dr. Kris Uyehara ’81 &  

Ms. Cheryl Takaki ’81

Colorado
Dr. & Mrs. Veryl Henderson

District of Columbia
Ms. Debra Wada

Florida
Dr. Patrick L. Donaldson ’75 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Eugene Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin S. Salter

Georgia
Mrs. Doris Heard 
Georgia Baptist Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Zwald

Illinois
Dr. Jan Waggoner 

Ellie Shimatsu ‘16 and Chester Hui ‘16 with MAC guests Shirley and Jim Taliaferro 
of Louisville, Ky. and Darleen Taliaferro of Humble, Tx.
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Indiana
Mrs. Edith Tengan Richardson

Kansas
Mr. & Mrs. James W. Zeltner

Kentucky
Dr. Betty Jean Chatham
Dr. & Mrs. Noble Roberts
Mrs. Rosetta F. Sandidge
Mr. & Mrs. David Wade
Ms. Teri Welch

Massachusetts
Mrs. Rebecca Severson Flinn ’80 

Maine
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Letalien  

(Janet Mitchell Letalien ’81)

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brent Camp  

 (Beth Teves Camp ’89) 
Ms. LaFern Daugherty
Mr. & Mrs. W. Gail Garner
Capt. & Mrs. Stephen J. Olson ’74

Mississippi
Mrs. Ida Schnautz

New Mexico
Mr. Allen E. Goodrich

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Roger W. Gantt
W.R. & Cornelia Grigg Estate
Dr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Hartness
Ms. Annette Morris
Mr. David N. Wilcox
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Wray

Ohio
Mr. & Mrs. Don Klingler

Oklahoma
Rev. & Mrs. Delmer Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Howarth
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Langland
Mr. & Mrs. Tab Rains
Mrs. Jarene Robinson
Ms. Rebecca A. Rogers
Mrs. Jan Steed

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Brown
  (Carol Folsom Brown ’64)

Pennsylvania
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon R. Lam ’61 
Mrs. Mary Ann Piland

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney Ingle 
Mr. James O. Martin
Dr. & Mrs. G. Fred Payne
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall

Tennessee
Ms. Katsuko Hausser
Mrs. Joyce Wong

Texas
Mrs. Jo Robinson Acker ’81 
Arise & Shine Sunday School Class  

FBC Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bond
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Brain
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Carpenter
Ms. Barbara Clayton
Mrs. Billie Edwards
Ms. Vernnetta J. Ellerd
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ellis
Mr. & Mrs. Michael C. Fisher ’70
Guide Stone Financial Resources 
Dr. & Mrs. Isaac Gusukuma ’69 
Ms. Karen Harrison
Mrs. June Hatley
Mrs. Betty Jo Henry
Mr. Johnny Horton
Ms. Clara Inglish
Col. & Mrs. Herbert H. Kamm
Mr. & Mrs. J. Roland Kelley
Mr. Colter Kruckeberg
Mr. & Mrs. Peter F. Maddox
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Mr. James L. Myrick
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Parchman
Mr. & Mrs. Jim M. Reagan
Mr. & Mrs. Billy D. Reynolds Jr.
Mr. William C. Smith
Mr. Richard E. Swanner
Mrs. Linda C. Thoreson
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne West
Mrs. Karen Willis
Mrs. Bobbie F. Wright
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Young

Virginia
Rev. & Mrs. Don Davidson
Ms. Dorothy C. Eller
Rev.* & Mrs. Ralph Halliwill
Ms. Daphne Kwok
Mrs. Laurie Miller  

Laychak-Chareq ’80 
Ms. Bettie McCormick
Mr. & Mrs. Sam G. Moneyhun
Mr. & Mrs. James Spotswood Ray

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Forrest T. Franklin Jr.
Mrs. Carol Franklin Sutton
Ms. Janice E. Yoder ’76 

Wisconsin
Ms. Linda R. Coyle

Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Elroy K. Akamine
Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Aoki
Mr. & Mrs. Christian R.K. Aona, III
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley T. Arakaki
Mrs. Florence Baggett
Andrew and Ruth Baker
Ms. Marilou S. Baricuatro
Mr. & Mrs. John Bninski
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth S.L. Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Lyle J. Chee
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Chiang  

(Jamie Fukui-Chiang ’92) 
Ms. Cathy Chow
Mr. & Mrs. Byron C. S. Choy
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Randy K. D. Chun
Ms. Shanta D. Danaraj
Mr. & Mrs. James DeVoe
Ms. Betsy Ebesu
Mrs. Darcy Endo-Omoto
Mrs. Betty Frantz
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis T. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford G. Goto
Mrs. Grace Hawley
Mr. Gerald J. L. Hew ’81 
Ms. Diane H. Higa
Ms. Tricia Ann K. Higa
Ms. Berlyn Hinazumi
Ms. Janet M. Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Jon M. Hosaka ’81 
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Ige
Mr. & Mrs. Inocencio C. Ignacio
Ms. Kay K. Inouye
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Ishiyama
Mr. & Mrs.* Frederick K. Ito
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Ito
Ms. Malia M. L. Ito ’13
Dr. Fei-Fei Jin & Dr. Jingzia Shao
Mrs. Julia Wong.Johnson ’04 
Ms. Yvonne S. Kajikawa
Mrs. Rebecca Liberato Kanekoa ’56
Mrs. Hatsuko Kaneshiro
Ms. Sandra M. Kaneshiro 
Mr. & Mrs. Sungho Kang
Mr. & Mrs. Ka’ala Kawai
Mr. & Mrs. James Kawamata
Mr. Kendall Kido ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney Kim
Mr. & Mrs. Mark A. Kimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Kimura
Ms. Joyce Kobayashi
Mrs. Keri Lee Sumida Kobayashi ’81 

Mr. & Mrs. Conan H. Kodama
Ms. Danette S. Kong
Mrs. Karlyn Oyama Kwok ’03
Mr. & Mrs. Lance D. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Minghong Leung
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Ligsay
Mrs. Florence Lim
Ms. Dolores N. Lott
Mrs. Marie Lum
Macys East 
Ms. Jennifer M. Marshall ’90 
Rev. & Mrs. Christopher Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Masuda
Mr. & Mrs. Masao Masutani
Mr. & Mrs. Takashi Matsumoto
Mr. Ronald S. Matsushige ’93 
Mr. Frank Mauz
Mr. & Mrs. Roy J. Miyahira
Mr. & Mrs. Alan S. Miyamoto
Mr. & Mrs. David Miyamoto
Ms. Ann K. Mori
Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Murakami
Ms. Carol F. Nakamura
Mrs. Julia N. Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Milton N. Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Nakanishi
Mrs. Joyce Nakasone
Mrs. Kathi Morinaka Nakata ’92 
Ms. Pat Nakayama
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Nielsen
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Nishida
Mr. A. C. Nishimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Henry N. Nishimura
Mrs. June Itokazu Nobuta ’59 
Ms. Lynne Nohara ’92 
Mrs. Pat Nomura
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle T. Numasaki 

(Schereen Ogata Numasaki ’92) 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Oato
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Obrero
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence T. Okuda
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Ohiro
Mr. & Mrs. Harold S. Oshiro
Mrs. Lauzanne Fung Oshiro ’81
Mr. Edwin Owara
Ms. Janice Owara
Mrs. Betty Petherbridge
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Plahy
Ms. Jane Rapozo
Ms. Erna Redlich
Mrs. Harriet Rotz
Ms. Pam Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Senaha
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Shibata
Ms. Jaime Shibata ’02 
Ms. Stella Shido
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Dr. & Mrs. James A. Shimokusu
Mrs. Kathryn Shioi
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Shiroma
Rev. & Mrs. Stanley Shiroma
Ms. Elaine Silva
Mr.* & Mrs. Larry Smith
Mrs. Thelma Starr
Ms. Kikue Tagami
Ms. Janice Takano
Mr. & Mrs. John Takara
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Takiguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Myles Tamashiro
Ms. Helen O. Tanaka*
Mr. & Mrs. Richard I. Tanaka
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Tengan
Ms. Ida E. Thiede
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Toda
Mr. Daniel Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Tomita
Mr. & Mrs. Keiji Tsuhako
Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Uyehara ’59 
Mrs. Deborah Sadaoka  

Vanairsdale ’67 
Waikiki Baptist Church
Mrs. Marilyn F. Wallace
Ms. Sally S. Watanabe
Mr. & Mrs. Ethan Won
Mrs. Glenna Wong
Mrs. Gordean Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Woo
Mrs. Shirley Yasuda
Mr. & Mrs.  M. M. Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Yoneshige
Ms. Susan F. Yoshida
Ms. Sandra Yoshioka
Ms. Ann Yotsuji
Mr. & Mrs. Melvyn Yukumoto

Alabama
Ms. Jacqueline B. Grantham

California
Mr. Amit Daryanani
Ms. Melinda Y. Franklin
Mrs. Samantha Hicks Herrera ’95 
McKesson Foundation, Inc.
Mrs. Traci Lum Miles ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew E. Towell
Western Union

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Wm. Daniel Gibson Jr.

Connecticut
Capt. & Mrs. Stephan P. Finton ’77

Florida
Dr. Shirley Davis Martin 

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney L. Craft
Dr. & Mrs. Horace Hambrick
Ms. Laura S. Jones
Memorial Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Don Parsons
Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Springate
Ms. Emma Jean Stucker

Maryland
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Mager
Mr. & Mrs. James McCallum

Minnesota
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. Schmitz

Mississippi
Mr. & Mrs. Gilford Dabbs 

New Jersey
Wells Fargo Foundation

North Carolina
Ms. Matha P. Capps
Mr. & Mrs. Michael W. Haley
Mrs. Elizabeth W. Hood
Mrs. Eloise Spangler
Ms. Lynn Spangler

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Orga
Mr. Michael E. Victory 

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Leiton Chinn ’62 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Taylor

Tennessee
Olive Allen Memorial Fund  

Tennessee Baptist Foundation

Texas
Mrs. Dorothy Jo Dobbs
Mrs. Peggy Ellsworth
Ms. Andrea Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Ronny Henicke
Ms. Betty M. Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell A. Johnson Jr.
Ms. Deborah W. Moore
Ms. Anita Orr
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Polito
Mr. & Mrs. David Ramsey
Mr. & Mrs. Carl J. Stoneham
Drs. Doug & Mary Nell Suell
Ms. Drusilla Wilkie

Virginia
Ms. Anne W. Denson

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey W. Leas ’87 
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen C. Litster ’68 
Mr. Paul E. Yoder Jr. ’81

*deceased during year

Special Funds
O.W. Dub Efurd Memorial  

Scholarship**
Chatham/Georgetown College  

Scholarship Fund
Ching Group Scholarship
Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier  

of Light Scholarship Award** 
Rachel & Trevor Hu Teaching  

Excellence Award
Kilohana Kai (Larry Wong  

Memorial) Scholarship**
Faustina I. Lazo Scholarship**
Sue Nishikawa State Missions  

Scholarship Fund**
    Hawaii Pacific Baptist  

Convention
Arlene K.N. Tom Memorial  

Scholarship 
General Scholarship Fund**

Scholarship  
Endowment
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship
Allen & Mildred Au Scholarship**
Carl & Myra Bates Scholarship
Maudie Bearden Scholarship
Ruby Bice Campbell Scholarship**
Waldo & Alyne Bugbee  

Scholarship
Dr. Lucius A. & Dona M. Butler 

Scholarship
Harold & Mary Lou Causby 

Scholarship**
Don Chatham Scholarship
Robert L. & Mary Lenora Coder 

Scholarship
William & Ruth Crowe Scholarship
J.R. & May Delle Collins  

Scholarship

J.P. & Leola K. Edmonds  
Scholarship

Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd  
Scholarship** (new)

Travis Ellis, Maurine King,  
Darrell Truitt, 

	 Joyce Wong Scholarship
Ted & Floy Ferguson Scholarship
Herschel & Martha Fielder  

Scholarship
Al & Laura Belle Geiger  

Scholarship
HBA Alumni Assn. Scholarship**
Joyce Hallman Scholarship
Marsha Hirae Scholarship**
Vera Holsinger Scholarship
J. Ed & Burnell Hutcherson 

Scholarship**
Charles & Hazel Kawano  

Scholarship
Reggie & Pat Kikugawa  

Scholarship
Hansel & Dorothy Kincaid  

Scholarship** 
Wayne & Jane King Scholarship**
Rev. Carl & Hatsue Kinoshita 

Scholarship
Carole Kitahara Scholarship
Dorothy S. Kohatsu Scholarship 
Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong  

Scholarship
Victor & Aurora Lee Koon  

Scholarship**
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Scholarship
Carol Murosaki Maeda  

Scholarship
Betty Lou Mays Scholarship
H.P. & Mary R. McCormick  

Scholarship
Clarence & Anne McCreless  

Scholarship** (new)
Steve Murphy Scholarship**

Henry and Irene Yamashita with MAC members Dick and Jean Pope of Columbia, SC
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that our identities are in Christ and 
that he is what makes our relationship 
successful. We shared our hearts for 
Christ and his love whenever possible. 
They did ask Haleigh to do some 
things I had a problem with, but  
I quickly said no and they respected 
that. They also respected our desire  
to get married under a giant cross  
and to keep the foot washing 
ceremony in our wedding. I wasn’t  
so thrilled about some of the editing 
that cut my statements short or took 
things out of context, but I expected  
a degree of censorship. It was mostly 
when I was quoting scripture—
nothing that compromised my faith.”

The June 25 wedding was held at a 
restaurant in Marina Del Rey Harbor, 
right on the water at sunset. To blend  
their Hawaii and California 
backgrounds, they chose Hawaii-
themed drinks and decorations 
and tacos for their reception dinner 
“because the Mexican food here 
is amazing.” Bryan’s best man was 
his classmate Keith Miller. Other 
HBA grads in attendance were Steve 
Stinton, Terence Li, and Mike Jones. 

The show, called “My Giant Life,”  
is still occasionally re-run on TLC.  
The segments include the engagement, 
wedding dress shopping, and the 
ceremony itself. 

For the near future, Bryan and Haleigh 
will need the resilience to deal with 
a long-distance marriage. They are 
presently living in Huntington Beach, 
California, two blocks from the beach. 
Haleigh is finishing her Master’s degree 
online from Clemson University in 
South Carolina and should graduate 
within the year. She is presently 
between agents who are negotiating 
with professional teams on her behalf. 
In the meantime, she is training to  
go overseas.

Eventually Bryan and Haleigh hope 
to coach volleyball at the collegiate 
setting on the same staff.

Bryan Carvalho  
(continued from page 4)   

Sue Nishikawa Scholarship
Paul & Mildred Oyer  

Scholarship**
Fannie H. Peeples  

Scholarship**
Hermon & Rayberta Ray 

Scholarship**
J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid 

Scholarship**
Stan & Marj Sagert  

Scholarship**
Jitsuo & Norma Shimada 

Scholarship**
Hilda Shiraki Scholarship
Louise Simms Scholarship
Anna L. Smith Scholarship** 

(new)
Hobart & Dorothy Smith 

Scholarship
Emma Street Scholarship
Susie Studer Scholarship**
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Scholarship** (new)
Florence Liu Tong Scholarship
Tusculum Hills Baptist Church 

Scholarship
Frederick & Betty Usui  

Scholarship
Dr. Edmond Walker &  

Lurie Walker Stewart  
Scholarship** 

Henry & Tina Whitehead 
Scholarship** 

Thomas Robert Whitfield 
Scholarship** 

Joyce Wong Scholarship**
Oliver K. Yanaga Scholarship**
Paris Yelton Memorial  

Scholarship
Chester Young Scholarship** 
General Scholarship**

Other Endowed 
Funds
Fleming Trust School  

Operations Endowment**
Ruby Atwood Capital Projects 

Endowment
Teacher Endowment
Charlotte Hoover General 

Endowment
Hubert & Peggy Tatum  

Memorial Fund**
Nancy Jane Blair Music  

Endowment
Oyer Fine Arts Endowment**

Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier  
of Light Scholarship

Ken & Rosemond Street  
Athletic Endowment

Rob Fulford Scholar Athlete 
Endowment

Les Kaneta Athletic  
Scholarship

General Endowment

** Funds with contributions  
 2014–2015 fiscal year

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii  
Baptist Academy were made  
in memory of the following 
during the 2014–2015  
fiscal year:

Earl S. Bell
Harold W. Causby
Norman C. Choy
Charles W. Clark
Grace Efurd
C. Bruce Ervin
Charlie Farr
Paul Gima
Ruth Anne Grigg
Troy V. Hamrick
Masako Hirata
Gee Gim Ong Hom
Joseph Huster
Lily Lau
Anne McCreless
Nancy McDill
W. Winfred Moore
Jack Morita
Carole Mukai-Rose ’64 
Clayton S. Nakama
Reyn H. Nylen ’81 
Craig M. Okamoto ‘78
Roy Omoto
David Petherbridge
Robert J. Richardson, Sr.
Stanley A. Sagert
Tadashi Shiira
Seiko Shiroma
Ann A. Smith
Larry Smith
Eustace Suzuki
Harue Tamashiro
R. Doyle Taylor
Helen Toole
Henry G. Welch

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made  
in honor of the following  
individuals during the  
2014–2015 fiscal year:

Donna Farr
Sharon M. Hagio
Ernest C. Jett, Sr.
Patricia Simmons
Gail Tanigawa
Fred & Linda Wang

Gifts in Kind
Julie Arigo  

Waikiki Parc Hotel
Richard Bento
Darrell Choy  

Paradise Optical
Robin Oka Estrada ’82 
Clyde Kawahara  

Pacific Creations
Sterling Kaya ’82,  

Hanapaa Fishing
Maurine King
Lisa Au Lau ’88 
Dennis Lee
Elizabeth McLemore Lum ’78 
Kyle Matsumoto,  

Off The Wall
Leighton Miyachi ’84 
Kathleen Naito Morimoto ’86 
Patricia Morimoto
Patricia Ota
Shawn Saito ’13 
Alicia Kaneshiro Setoda ’98  

Hana Hou Interior, Inc.
Ron Shiira ’75 
Lori S. Uezu ’95 
Jim Utsugi, JJU LLC
Susan Miyamoto Utsugi ’82  

Central Pacific Bank
Winona Au White ’83 
Brian & Grace Yonehara  

Pigtails & Crewcuts
Ululani Zuttermeister
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Alumni
Richard O. Guerin, 50, of the class of 1983, died Oct. 21, 2014  
in Honolulu. He is survived by his parents, Dr. Richard and  
Nancy Guerin.

Craig M. Okamoto, 55, of the class of 1978, died Nov. 20, 2014  
in Honolulu. He is survived by his sister, Carol Kulencavich ’80.

Margaret Kaalakea Samson, 72, of the class of 1961, died July 7, 
2015, in Kaneohe. Survivors include her sister, Joy Cohen ’70.

Steven W. Austin, 60, of the class of 1973, died July 30 in Bonner 
Springs, Kansas. He is survived by his sister, Bethanee Bradshaw ’77.

Carl T. Benedito, 37, of the class of 1996, died Oct. 4 in Honolulu.  
He is survived by his parents, Carlos and June Benedito.

Mainland Advisory Council
Ruth M. Davis, 95, of Canfield, Ohio, died March 13. She is 
survived by her husband of 67 years, Henry; two sons, John (Judy) 
and James; son-in-law, Ed Spatholt; daughter-in-law, Beverly Davis; 
eight grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

Ralph Halliwill, 72, of Vinton, Va., died July 12. He pastored 
several Baptist churches in Virginia and retired from South Point 
Baptist Church in Belmont, NC after 35 years of service. He is 
survived by his wife, Juanda; daughter Angela (Greg Groves);  
son Don (Tammy); and three grandchildren.

Martha K. Starnes, 84, of Dallas, Texas, died Aug. 10. She was  
a choir member at First Baptist Church, Richardson, Texas,  
where she served for 50 years. She was predeceased by her 
husband Bill in 2013. She is survived by her daughter Deborah 

In Memory

Baby Eagles

(John Entzminger), son David (Sheri), three grandchildren,  
and three great-grandchildren.

Janis J. Andrews, 88, of Corona, Calif., died Aug. 16.  She was a 
teacher for over 20 years. A member of Magnolia Avenue Baptist 
Church in Riverside, she volunteered for disaster relief around the 
globe for more than 30 years. Janis is survived by her husband 
J.D.; son Timothy (Ginger); daughters, Linda (Bill) Durbin and Ruth 
(Reagan) Williams; six grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren.

Elizabeth J. Morgan, 79, of Richardson, Texas, died Oct. 16.  
She taught English at the University of Texas at Arlington and  
also team taught a Sunday School class with her husband Darold 
for more than 35 years at First Baptist, Richardson. She is survived 
by her husband Darold of 68 years; sons, Tim (Jane) and Marshall 
(Debbie); daughter Julie (Billy) Reynolds; nine grandchildren;  
and nine great-grandchildren.

Christian sympathy is also expressed to the following HBA staff 
on the loss of loved ones:

Lynn (Takiguchi) Silva ’84, middle school math teacher, on the passing 
of her father, Tomio Takiguchi, 85, of Pearl City on July 5. He was the 
grandfather of Len Silva, HBA 7th grader.

Timothy Kaneshiro ’70, elementary vice principal, on the passing of 
his wife, Darlene (Henderson) Kaneshiro, 68, on Oct. 29 in Kaneohe. 
She had retired in 2012 after 41 years on the faculty, teaching  
6th grade and computer. She is also survived by three daughters, 
Alicia (Stan) Setoda ’98, Raena (Christopher) Nelson ’02, and  
Deanna Kaneshiro ’04; and two grandsons. Siblings include brother 
Veryl Henderson, retired Executive Director of the Hawaii Pacific 
Baptist Convention.

Lynda Powell, high school student services administrative specialist, 
on the passing of her father, Robert Gene Mills, 74, of Othello, Wash. 
on Nov. 18. He was the grandfather of Abigail Powell, HBA 5th grader.

[1] August Minho Yamashita, named after 
the German biologist August Weismann,  
was born on June 30, 2015 to Grant ’89 and 
Juri Yamashita. He was 20'' and weighed 6 
lbs. and 14 oz. August’s mother, Juri, teaches 
art at HBA’s middle and high school. The 
Yamashitas are thrilled to welcome their 
new family member, even brother Oliver, 3.

[2] Samuel Wilder King III was born on  
July 1, 2015 to Samuel and Tiffany (Herder) 
King ’01. He was 18.75'' and weighed  
5 lbs. and 1.6 oz. Samuel’s grandfather,  
Stan Herder, teaches high school social 
studies at HBA.

[3] Camryn Yuk Pung Soo Hyun Kim was 
born on July 15, 2015 to Danny and Jenelle 
Kim. She was 20'' and weighed 6 lbs. and 
11.8 oz. Camryn’s father, Danny, teaches 

physical education and is the academic  
resource teacher HBA’s elementary school. 
Sibling: Rylan Kim, 6.

[4] Shogun Kiseki Takao was born on July 20, 
2015 to Kyle and Lauren Takao. He was 21'' 
and weighed 8 lbs. Shogun’s mother, Lauren, 
teaches high school English at HBA. Sibling: 
Misha, 4.

[5] Naiya Elizabeth Aguiar was born on 
September 27, 2015 to Joseph and Tiffany 
Aguiar. She was 19.5'' and weighed 6 lbs.  
and 4 oz.  Naiya’s parents both teach physical 
education at HBA. Sibling: Eli, 3.

[6] Katin Finn Frontiera was born on  
October 17, 2015 to Ryan and Candace 
Frontiera. He was 19'' and weighed 7 lbs.  
and 5 oz. Katin’s father, Ryan, is the HBA  
high school vice principal. 

Save the Date The Class of 1986 will have their 30th reunion in Hawaii July 23–24, 2016. 
Please contact Melissa Young at melissay@umich.edu for more details.
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Share with us your latest updates  
by submitting them online at 

www.hba.net/alumni.  

    Follow Us on Facebook!
HBA Ohana:  

www.facebook.com/HBAEagles

HBA Alumni:  
www.facebook.com/HBAAlumni

Join us for  
MAC Week 2016 
February 16–19

Register online today at  
www.hba.net/MAC/giving

Hawaii Baptist Academy
www.hba.net

Sharing, bonding and laughter

 are just a few things that develop 
strong relationships. Small class sizes 

allow our students the opportunity 
to develop life-long friendships that 
go well beyond graduation. At HBA, 

a quality education isn’t the only thing 
your child will benefit from.

Apply Online Today!
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